
                                                                     

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a busy week it has been! It’s hard to believe that next week is our last week in school before the 

Easter Holidays. Thank you for all your support at our Project Events.  

The children are only in school Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday next week. We break up 

for the holiday on Thursday night and the children return to school on Tuesday April 16th.  

 

New member of Sugar Hill Team in Year One 

Miss Ashton is a new face here at Sugar Hill. She has replaced Miss Baker and is working in Class 4 

with Miss Simpson and Miss Haigh. Miss Ashton was so excited when she was appointed and she 

has loved her first week here at Sugar Hill.  

 

Easter Raffle  

We will be raising funds for school and will be selling raffle tickets on Monday 25th, Tuesday 26th, 

Wednesday 27th March at 3.20pm in the Infant Foyer.  

Raffle tickets will be £1 a strip and the raffle will be drawn on Thursday 28th March at our Kindness 

Café.  

If you would like to buy tickets please arrive at Entrance C after collecting your child at the end of the 

school day. Tickets will also be on sale at the Kindness Café on Thursday 28th March.  

 

Easter Craft Afternoon- Thursday March 28th 2024 at 1.30-3.00pm  

Important information re Easter Craft afternoon- this is a non-uniform day in school. Children 

must not wear jewellery or crop tops. Thank you for your support.  
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Parents and Carers are invited in to school on the afternoon of Thursday March 28th at 1.30pm to 

complete Easter Crafts in classrooms. 

The afternoon will be organised to allow parents/carers with children in more than one class to visit 

their classes throughout the afternoon. This will allow all children to work with their parents/carers at 

some point during the afternoon.  

PLEASE NOTE- Movement between departments will take place on the outside of the school 

buildings by exiting Entrance A and entering school by Entrance C or vice versa.  

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 parents and carers are asked to arrive at the MAIN OFFICE ENTRANCE for 

1.30pm start in classes. (Classes 7, 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14) 

Reception and Years 1 and 2 parents and carers are asked to arrive at the INFANT FOYER 

ENTRANCE for a 1.30pm start in classes. (Classes 1,2, 3, 4, 5 and 6) 

PLEASE NOTE If you have children in different classes you can visit one class and then move 

to the other class(es) with your child. You can decide your own order of visiting classes.  

Children will be able to leave with parents/carers after the event that will end at 3pm. 

Children who do not have any adults attending will finish school at their normal time.   

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR NURSERY PARENTS AND CARERS  

Due to the picnic event for Nursery children the day before this event, Nursery children are not 

involved in Easter Craft afternoon with parents and carers this year.  

 

Easter Kindness Café- Thursday March 28th 

Please come along to our Easter Kindness Café on Thursday at 9am. Our Easter Raffle will be drawn 

and all proceeds from our Easter Raffle will be used for Kindness Café resources.  

 

 

Year One Kindness Café on Tour  

Many thanks to J and C Coaches for providing free transport again for our ‘Kindness Café on Tour’ 

event this week.  

The Year One team would also like to express special thanks to Mrs McCormick who organised and 

co-ordinated the ‘Kindness Café on Tour’ events. They have been a huge success and children and 

staff have really enjoyed these community events.  

We will be selling photographs from ‘Kindness Café on Tour’ to raise funds for our Kindness Café. 

Photos will be displayed by Year One staff during the Easter Craft afternoon and orders for prints will 

be taken.  



 

 

Year One children have certainly been spreading the message that in a world where we can be 

anything it’s important to remember to ……… 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                         

Project Events for Parents and Carers  

Many thanks for all the support from parents and carers at the Project Events this week. The events in 

the community, at the pond and the town centre have been so well supported, with lovely comments 

from members of the local community. Well done everyone!  

 

 



The Project Events next week are………… 

YEAR 4 - Monday 25th March  9.15am- we will be trying to raise money for refugees at this event so 

please, if you can, bring some pennies along! Parents and Carers please wait at Entrance B to be 

greeted by Year 4 staff. This event will be taking place in our Dining Hall.  

YEAR 5- Tuesday 26th March 9.15am and 2.30pm- in school- parents and carers please wait at 

Entrance A 

YEAR 6- Wednesday 27th March 9.15am and 2.30pm- in school - parents and carers please wait at 

Entrance A 

NURSERY- Wednesday 27th March 1.30pm- - Picnic in Tesco Park. Parents and carers please arrive 

at Entrance C to be greeted by Nursery staff at 1.30pm 

 

Attendance 

Our Attendance Reward Day will be on Tuesday 26th March and the children will find out the 

winning classes in each department assembly on Monday.  

This week our winning classes in each department are Class 1 (98.6%) and Class 11 (96%)  

There are three classes across school with 96% attendance or above and they will be adding a leaf to 

their tulips on the hall displays (Classes 1,2 and 11)  

 

 

Lates 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who have ensured children have arrived on time this 

week.  

This week we have had 19 children arriving to school late.  

Please note- We have a new system in school and if your child arrives late you will need to 

stay with your child in the Main Foyer entrance until office staff are ready to take children to 

class.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

DIARY DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR- Spring Term 2024 

 

 

Kindness Café every Thursday morning in the Key Stage 2 Dining Hall 9am- please join us if 

you can. It’s always lovely to see new faces at this weekly event.  

 

Project Events for Parents and Carers 

YEAR 4 - Monday 25th March  9.15am- in school- dining hall 

YEAR 5- Tuesday 26th March 9.15am and 2.30pm- in school  

YEAR 6- Wednesday 27th March 9.15am and 2.30pm- in school  

NURSERY- Wednesday 27th March 1.30pm- - Picnic in Tesco Park 

 

Easter Craft Afternoon  

Easter Craft afternoon event in school 1.30pm-3pm. This is a non-uniform day. 

 

We hope you all have a lovely weekend and thank you for all your support this week.  

Kind regards, 

Mrs O’Rourke and Mrs Legge  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


